Mrs. Carrie Lumbard

Mrs. Carrie Lumbard, 84, of Etna, died in Tompkins County Memorial Hospital Friday, Dec. 18, 1953. She fractured a hip Dec. 2.

Mrs. Lumbard, a former resident of Waverly, had lived in Etna for some 30 years. She is survived by a stepson, Laverne Lumbard of Etna; a stepdaughter,

Mrs. Laverne Cotanch of, Groton, and four nieces and nephews.

Services will be held at 2 p.m. Monday in the Perkins Funeral Home in Dryden. The Rev. Charles Hunt, pastor of the Etna Baptist Church, will officiate. Burial will be in Willow Glen Cemetery.

Friends may call at the Perkins Funeral Home from 3 to 5 and from 5 to 7 p.m. Sunday.

The Ithaca Journal

Ithaca, NY Saturday, December 19, 1953